THE AMELIA concourspELEGANCE Ii

October 20, 2023

Chairman A.M. “Hupp” Huppman
Nassau County Board of Commissioners
96135 Nassau Place, Suite 1

Yulee, FL 32097

Dear Mr. Huppman,

We are reaching out ahead of the 28th annual Amelia Island Concours d'Elegance which is scheduled to
take place Thursday, February 29th, through Sunday, March 3rd, 2024, at The Ritz-Carlton and Golf Club
of Amelia Island. As in past years, we sincerely appreciated the cooperation of Nassau County and its
residents.

We would like to request access to Peter's Point beginning Monday, February 19", 2024, as we start the
build out on the Golf Club of Amelia Island. Our request includes:

1. The use of one half of Peter's Pointfrom 6:00 a.m., Monday, February 19th through Wednesday,
February 28th at 11:59 a.m.
2. The use of all of Peter's Point (with exception of the handicapped spots) from 12:01 p.m.,

Wednesday, February 28th, through Monday, March 4th, 2024, at 11 :59 a.m. This will provide
parking for show car transport vehicles and create access to the show field for show cars that
are not street legal. Additionally, the access road to the beach would remain open to the public
and handicapped spaces would still be available to the public. The Concours would provide the
necessary temporary barriers to ensure that traffic flows smoothly onto the beach.

3. The use of Scott Road Beach Access parking area from 8 a.m., Thursday, February 28th, 2024,
through Sunday, March 3rd, 2024, at 8 p.m. This would be used by Media and Vendors. Hagerty
will provide on-site security during these hours. We will keep 15 spaces open and available for
public use as well as the access road to the beach.

4, The approval for the Amelia Island Concours to install, on County property, a temporary six-foot,
chain-link fence. This will extend from the drive entering The Ritz-Carlton, east of the sidewalk
on A 1A around to the Summer Beach pool and on to the Carlton Dunes wall in Peter's Point.
This will prevent unauthorized access to the show field.

Hagerty agrees to supply Nassau County with a Hold Harmless Agreement. Pleaselet me know if there is
anything else you need to facilitate the process of obtaining approval from the County.

I am happy to discuss the request for additional space at any time and answer any questions you or
anyone else on the County Commission might have. | can be contacted at (231) 403-0010 (m) or via
email at ccorteggiano@hagerty.com

Sincerely
- Z
Cam giano

Director of Operations, Amelia Island Concours d'Elegance
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